
 
 
 
         March 9, 2020 
 

DCRB CIRCULAR NO. 972 
 

To All Members of the DCRB: 
 
 

Re:  CHANGES TO THE DELAWARE WORKPLACE SAFETY PROGRAM 

EFFECTIVE FEBRUARY 1, 2020 

 
The Delaware Department of Insurance has adopted and approved Regulation 802 effective 
February 1, 2020. The Delaware Department of Insurance (Department) has been implementing 
its Workplace Safety Program (Program) since 1989. Through this program, the Department, in 
coordination with the Delaware Compensation Rating Bureau, Inc. (DCRB), offers Delaware 
employers an opportunity to lower workers’ compensation insurance premiums by participating 
in the Delaware Workplace Safety Program. Businesses may earn discounts of up to 19 percent 
by providing and maintaining a safe place to work.  
 
Regulation 802 (copy attached) introduces amendments to the Workplace Safety Program to 
specifically emphasize the availability of discounts to employers who otherwise qualify for the 
program and who implement a drug free workplace program. The changes in the Program have 
added new criteria for consideration during the Program inspection process. The regulation 
further specifies additional inspection related questions and criteria regarding the components of 
a business’s drug free workplace program. These new questions and inspection criterion may 
encourage employers with qualification for the drug free credit in obtaining an additional 
discount through their carrier, where applicable. 
 
There are no changes to the Delaware Workplace Safety Program in respect to the maximum 
credit offered by the program, which remains at 19 percent. The DCRB will continue to calculate 
the discount percentage amount using the currently established process.  It is important to note 
that the additional discount possibility, referenced in Section 9.2 of Regulation 802, applies only 
to carriers who have an independently approved filed Drug Free Program from the Department.  
Carriers should continue to report the Workplace Safety Credit using Statistical Code 9880. 
Carriers with a filed and approved Drug Free Program should continue to report any applicable 
discounts using Statistical Code 9846. The complete parameters of the Program are included in 
the Delaware Workers Compensation Manual of Rules, Classifications and Rating Values for 
Workers Compensation and for Employers Liability Insurance on the DCRB website 
(www.dcrb.com). 
 
Please contact Delisa Fairley, Vice President – Underwriting Services at 215-320-4411 or at 
dfairley@dcrb.com for any questions regarding this circular. DCRB does not anticipate any 
changes to the Basic Manual at this time. 
 
 
         William V. Taylor 
         President 
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